
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kane County Coordinates Donations  
Personal Protective Equipment needed in fight against COVID-19 

 
Kane County is accepting donations of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) to assist in the 
COVID-19 response. Businesses, medical and nursing schools, nail salons, tattoo parlors and 
residents can donate unused and unopened Personal Protective Equipment in the parking lot 
of the Kane County Judicial Center located at 37W777 IL-38, St. Charles, IL 60175. The drop 
off site will be open on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays starting Monday March 30, 2020 
through Friday April 17, 2020 from noon until 7:00pm. The drop off site will be staffed by 
personnel from the Kane County Office of Emergency Management.  
 
If you have a large amount of items to donate such as a pickup trucks worth or larger, please 
e-mail us at kanecountyeoc@countyofkane.org Include the quantities of each item you have 
on hand to donate and your contact information and we will contact you to arrange a drop off 
date, time, and location.  
 
 
Items needed include:  
 

 Masks:  Surgical, isolation or N-95   

 Gowns: Isolation and non-surgical  

 Gloves: Nitrile, sterile, and surgical  

 Face shields, Goggles, and safety glasses 

 Hand Sanitizer (any size) 
 Disinfectant Wipes (any size) 

 
All items should be in the manufacturer's original packaging and unopened. 
Unfortunately, we cannot accept open product or homemade items.  
 
All donations will be distributed to first responders, health care and medical facilities, and 
social services within Kane County. 

KANE COUNTY SHERIFF’S 
OFFICE of EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
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